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CHANGE NOTIFICATION 
 
 
        Linear Technology Corporation 
        1630 McCarthy Blvd., Milpitas, CA 95035-7417 
        (408) 432-1900 

 
October 6, 2016 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam:                  PCN#100616 

 

Subject:  Notification of Change to LTC2440, LTC2442, LTC2444, LTC2445, LTC2446, LTC2447, 
                LTC2448, LTC2449 Datasheets 
 
Please be advised that Linear Technology Corporation has made a change to the datasheet 
specifications of subject devices in order to improve device manufacturability. The changes are 
mentioned below.  
  
The Maximum External Oscillator Frequency (fEOSC) in the Timing Characteristics is being reduced 
from 20MHz to 12MHz. There are many applications that are using the part at 20MHz and the 
performance is perfectly adequate. But at 20MHz, performance is reduced from the limits guaranteed 
in the specification table. This change is intended to apply to future customer designs. No changes are 
being made to the circuit or the test methodology, so customers who are using these devices with F0 
frequencies between 12MHz and 20MHz and are satisfied with the performance will continue to 
receive the same product.  
  
An error in the Conversion Time calculation using the External Oscillator was corrected to display 178 
in the calculation (incorrectly shown as 170). No changes are being made to all devices or test 
program, this is just a change to the datasheet.  The changes are shown on the attached pages of the 
marked up datasheet. There was no change in form, fit, function, test programs, quality or reliability of 
the product; this is just a change to the datasheet. New customer designs after December 6, 2014 
should adhere to the new datasheet limit. 
 
Should you have any further questions, please feel free to contact your local Linear Technology sales 
person or you may contact me at 408-432-1900 ext. 2077, or by E-mail JASON.HU@LINEAR.COM.   
If I do not hear from you by December 06, 2016, we will consider this change approved by your 
company. 
 

Sincerely, 

Jason Hu 

Quality Assurance Engineer 
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